
 

December 2017                         The Ravensworth Farmer                                       Issue 3 

The Official Publication of the Ravensworth Farm Civic Association, Inc. 
Springfield, Virginia 

Article I, Section 3, of the Civic Association's By-Laws provides that the Association shall be strictly non-partisan, non-political, and non-
sectarian.  Accordingly, the invitation of elected officials and other public figures to speak at Association meetings, and the inclusion of paid 
political or commercial advertisements in the Farmer or in the attached flyers, do not constitute endorsements by the Association. 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 
 
Fellow Farmers: 
 
I’ve been thinking a lot recently about consideration. 
Many people have noted before that it is ironic that the 
more we are connected electronically, the more we be-
come disconnected in real life. The physical disconnec-
tion of virtual interaction is dehumanizing. We feel less 
empathy for others. Likewise, when we are driving along 
the highway, we pass countless other cars and are sepa-
rated by steel and glass. The same psychology applies, 
and that leads those who would never act violently other-
wise to road rage. 
 
The Ravensworth Farm Facebook page is an invaluable 
tool for connecting with one another and communicating 
important, and not so important, information quickly.  As 
great as the Facebook page is, though, it fails to connect 
us to one another in real life. Serving as President of the 
Ravensworth Farm Civic Association has been a tremen-
dous blessing for me. I have gotten to know and enjoyed 
the privilege of working with some wonderful people. It 
has helped me truly connect with my neighbors, with 
whom I actually enjoy meeting. And it has not been in 
the least bit burdensome. 
 

 Con’t Pg. 3 

Fall Garden of the 
Season Winners 

 

First Place 
5604 Inverchapel—The Perret Family 

 

Second Place 
5227 Kepler— The SanƟzo Family 

 

Third Place 
8117 Adair‐ Bozena MaƩauszek 

 

Honorable Men on: 
8121 Adair, 7925 Ellet, 8016 Gosport, 8145 Halleck Pl., 

5309 Moultrie ‐ A Pollinator Garden, 
5323 Pillow, 5220 Queensberry, 7916 Slidell Lane 

 

Pay Civic Association 
Dues Online 

 
Haven’t seen your block captain yet? No problem. 

Go to hƩp://pay.ravensworthfarm.org to join the Civic 
AssociaƟon. You can pay via PayPal or credit card. 

All Civic AssociaƟon members will receive a free copy 
of the Ravensworth Farm Community Directory. 

Civic AssociaƟon dues are $15 and cover the cost of 
acƟviƟes ranging from entrance beauƟficaƟon to the 

Community BBQ, as well as publicaƟon of The 
Ravensworth Farmer.  
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RAVENSWORTH FARM CIVIC ASSOCIATION 
 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE   

President Allan Robertson 703-627-0219 prez@ravensworthfarm.org 

1st Vice President Scott Houghton 703-321-7320 vp1@ravensworthfarm.org 

2nd Vice President James Walkinshaw 703-321-7320 vp2@ravensworthfarm.org 

Recording Secretary Ginger Rogers 703-321-1151 recsec@ravensworthfarm.org 

Corresponding Secretary John Ritchie  corsec@ravensworthfarm.org 

Treasurer VACANT   

STANDING COMMITTEES  

Public Service (Streets / Sidewalks) Tom Terry 703-209-2675 rfnw@ravensworthfarm.org 

Schools & Education Jill Mowbray 703-865-8368 bjm820@hotmail.com 

Green Committee Jim Hickey 703-321-8535  

Membership & Communications Elissa Myers 703-321-7590  

Zoning Committee Ellen Eggerton 703-321-4948  

SPECIAL COMMITTEES  

Entrance Committee James Walkinshaw 703-314-1473 james.walkinshaw@gmail.com 

Hospitality Ruth Hartman 703-321-8063 hospitality@ravensworthfarm.org 

New Neighbors Pam Ryan 703-447-6283 pkryan74@gmail.com 

Directory Coordinator 
Advertising 

Stephen Beste 
VACANT 

703-321-9110 
 

directory@ravensworthfarm.org 

Farmer  Editor 
 Preparation 
 Printing, Flyers  
 Distribution 
 Advertising 

 

Sara Ortiz 
Susan Deyampert 
Laura Asiello 
James Walkinshaw 
VACANT 

 

703-321-8757 
703-321-3150 
703-321-7840 
703-314-1473 
 

 

rfcafarmer@ravensworthfarm.org 
 
jfasiello@aol.com 
james.walkinshaw@gmail.com  
ads@ravensworthfarm.org   

Neighborhood Watch Tom Terry 703-209-2675 rfnw@ravensworthfarm.org 

Community Organizations    

     PTA President, Ravensworth ES Nicole Ferrara  president@ravensworthpta.org 

     Pool President Rob Hannam 703-321-7398  

     Green Thumb Garden Club Ursula Schuttinga 703-321-3535  

     Lancaster Fresh Community     
     Supported Agriculture 

Jennifer Auble 703-922-9353 jenmarzouk@yahoo.com 

     Golden Ravens Joan Crofford 703-321-7809  



Page 3 The Ravensworth Farmer  December 2017 

Association Meetings & Deadlines 2017-18 

 
 
One of my goals has been to increase the number of people making and fostering meaningful connections through 
the Civic Association. I ask everyone in our community to consider taking advantage of the opportunities available 
to work with the Civic Association. There are several positions open at the moment. Please contact me, if you would 
like to learn more about these opportunities to build stronger connections with your neighbors and enjoy the reward-
ing associations available through the Civic Association. 
 
Truly yours, 
 
Allan Robertson, President of the Board 
Ravensworth Farm Civic Association 
prez@ravensworthfarm.org 
 
 
GREEN THUMB GARDEN CLUB 
 
We had 14 ladies attend our November 1 general meeting at Tess Warmka’s home with lots of yummy treats, and 
good conversation. At our meeting we discussed some of our upcoming service projects including the buying and 
filling of Christmas/Holiday stockings for those children at the Juvenile Detention Center, and the creation of 
Thanksgiving arrangements with the folks at the Lincolnia Senior Center as part of a Flower Therapy program some 
of our members participate in. Our next meeting will be our Christmas/Holiday Tea at Ursula's home in early De-
cember where we will exchange simple "gardening" gifts and collect donations for Children's Hospital.   
 
Six Garden Club members attended a Kokedama workshop at Botanologica in Falls Church after the meeting. These 
included Eleanor, Tess, and Margaret. We each created a moss ball to surround the special dirt we mixed in which to 
plant our chosen plant. We really had a fabulous time creating and learning about this new technique. See a photo of 
our Kokedama projects at www.ravensworthfarm.org.  
 
New members are welcome to join the Club at any time. Please call Membership Chairperson Agnes Hite at 
703-321-4808 for information. 
 
 
 

 

 
MONTH 

BOARD 
MEETING 

Farmer 
DEADLINE 

FLYER 
DEADLINE 

Farmer 
DELIVERY 

 
EVENTS  

December 6    15-20 – Holiday Lights Judging 

January 3 3 4 27  

February 7 7 8 Mar. 3  

March 7 Feb. 28 1 17 7 – Civic Assoc Mtg 

April 4 4 5 28  

May 2 2 3 Jun. 2 24 – Civic Assoc Mtg 

June    2 BBQ – 1st weekend of August @ Pool 

General and Board Meetings and Events are held at Ravensworth Elementary School on Nutting Drive 
unless otherwise noted. Meetings are 7:30pm unless otherwise announced.  

Con’t from Pg. 1 
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OPEN CIVIC ASSOCIATION POSITIONS 
 
Advertising 
This could be a one-person position or a shared position. The duties are to solicit advertising for the community 
Directory and this Ravensworth Farmer newsletter. The advertising is used to offset the costs of printing and dis-
tributing the directory and newsletter. Generally, this is done in the late summer by contacting existing advertisers 
to nail down their decision to advertise again and by contacting new businesses in the area who might not know 
about these low-cost means of reaching 856 homes just miles from their business locations. The Advertising Di-
rector would collect the annual payment and forward it to the Treasurer. The Advertising Director would also 
answer emails and calls from others interested in advertising in either of the publications. If you are interested in 
knowing more, please contact Alan Robertson at prez@ravensworthfarm.org.  
 
Treasurer 
This critical Board position prepares the Civic Association’s operating budget and other financial plans; manages 
the financial assets of the Civic Association; prepares the Treasurer’s Report for the General Membership and 
Board of Directors meetings; pays all legitimate debts of the Civic Association. Qualifications include some 
bookkeeping or accounting background, experience with Excel or similar spreadsheets, clear passage of credit and 
background checks. If you are interested in knowing more, please contact Alan Robertson at 
prez@ravensworthfarm.org.  
 
 
POOL NEWS 
 
The pool had a great season, we had 271 memberships (up 2 from last year), including 41 new memberships. 
Hopefully the momentum will continue for next season. Also congratulations are in order for the new board mem-
bers that were elected at the Fall General Membership meeting. The new officers are: Katherine Craig, Swim 
Team Director, Jennifer Auble, Membership Director, Dan Van Brunt, Grounds & Maintenance Director, and 
Jason Trolling, Website Director. Many thanks to them, and to the outgoing officers for their contributions to the 
pool in recent years: Teresa Freeland (Swim Team), Scott Houghton (Membership), Stephen Karlinchak (Grounds 
and Maintenance) and Chris Lewis (Website).  
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CAN YOU HEAR ME? 
CROOKED CALLERS RECORDING CONSUMERS' VOICES 
 
The Federal Communications Commission (FCC) is warning consumers about a new phone scam. The fraudulent 
caller tricks victims to say "yes." The response is later used to authorize unwanted charges on utility or credit card 
accounts. According to FCC, the fake callers impersonate representatives from organizations that usually provide a 
service and may be familiar with the person, such as a mortgage lender or utility. 
 
The scam begins when a consumer answers the phone and the person at the other end of the line asks, “Can you 
hear me?” The caller then records the consumer’s “yes” response to get a voice signature. If you receive this type of 
call, immediately hang up. If you have already responded to this type of call, review all of your statements from 
your bank, credit card lender or telephone company for unauthorized charges. If you notice unauthorized charges, 
you have likely been a victim of "cramming." 
 
Consumers should always be on alert for telephone scams. The following tips can help ward off unwanted calls and 
scams: 
 

 Don't answer calls from unknown numbers. Let them go to voicemail. 
 If you answer and the caller (often a recording) asks you to hit a button to stop receiving calls, just 

hang up. Scammers often use these tricks to identify, and then target, live respondents. 
 If you receive a scam call, write down the number and file a complaint with the FCC so they can help 

identify and take appropriate action to help consumers targeted by illegal callers. File the complaint at 
www.consumercomplaints.fcc.gov. 

 Ask your phone service provider if it offers a robocall blocking service. If not, encourage your provid-
er to offer one. You also can visit www.fcc.gov for information and resources on available robocall 
blocking tools to help reduce unwanted calls. 

 Consider registering all of your telephone numbers in the National Do Not Call Registry at 
www.donotcall.gov or by calling 1-888-382-1222 from you phone to register 
(TTY: 1-866-290-4236). 

 
Source: Golden Gazette of Fairfax County, November 2017 
Editor’s Note: If you happen to have digital landline telephone service, the website  
 
 
ROADSIDE ATTRACTIONS AT U.S. BOTANIC GARDEN 
 
From November 23, 2017 to January 1, 2018, take a trip across America right in Washing-
ton, DC as the United States Botanic Garden’s annual holiday show Season's Greenings 
showcases Roadside Attractions! In the model train show, trains will chug around, below, 
through, and above plant-based recreations of iconic sights from across the United States. 
Explore classic attractions like Texas' Cadillac Ranch, Colorado's hot-dog-shaped Coney 
Island Hot Dog Stand, South Dakota's Corn Palace, New Jersey's Lucy the Elephant, and 
many more. View thousands of blooms throughout the Conservatory, including a show-
case of heirloom and newly developed poinsettia varieties. The collection of D.C. land-
marks made from plant materials will return to fill the Garden Court, this year including a 
new addition--an inspired botanical version of the National Museum of African American 
History and Culture. Join the USBC to celebrate the holidays and America's natural and 
cultural treasures. 
 
The Conservatory is open every day of the year, from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m., free of charge. 
The best times to visit Season's Greenings are weekdays early in December. On select 
Tuesday and Thursday evenings in December, the Conservatory is open until 8 p.m. with 
live seasonal music. Find out more at https://www.usbg.gov/plan-your-holiday-visit. 
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WOLF TRAP HOLIDAY SING-A-LONG 
 
On December 2 at 4pm, kick off the holiday season with family and friends at Wolf Trap’s 2017 Holiday Sing-A-
Long! This musical celebration hosts a performance by the United States Marine Band and a Sing-A-Long of 
Christmas carols and Hanukkah songs with local choir and vocal groups from the metropolitan Washington area. 
 
Wolf Trap will be participating in Toys for Tots by collecting new, unwrapped toys at the entrance to the Filene 
Center before the Sing-A-Long. Donations are voluntary and not required. Admission is free and no tickets are 
necessary. Seating opens two hours before event. Parking is free but limited so plan on arriving early. 
 
Bring a candle and join the tradition of exiting the Filene Center with a candlelight processional during the last 
verse of “Silent Night.” There will also be a ‘Jing-A-Long’ during the singing of Jingle Bells so remember to bring a 
bell and your holiday cheer! Find out more at 
http://www.wolftrap.org/tickets/calendar/performance/holiday-sing.aspx 
 
 
ZOOLIGHTS  
 
ZooLights at the National Zoo is in its 11th year. The free lights festival 
twinkles from Nov. 24 through Jan. 1, 2018 (except Dec. 24, 25 and 31) 
from 5 p.m. to 9 p.m. Thousands of lights will illuminate the Zoo’s trees, 
walkways and buildings as visitors enjoy one-of-a-kind holiday fun in-
cluding late-night animal viewing, snowless tubing ($), make your own 
s’mores ($) and life-sized lit animal silhouettes. 
 
The Small Mammal House, Reptile Discovery Center and Think Tank will 
be open every night of ZooLights, offering visitors an opportunity to view 
the animals at night. ZooLights includes live music performances, family-
friendly rides and attractions ($), and plenty of opportunities for holiday 
shopping. At the Speedwell Foundation Conservation Carousel, visitors sit atop hand-carved animals and spin 
through scenes from forest, grassland, savannah and aquatic ecosystems. For a special view of the Zoo’s holiday 
light displays, board the Smithsonian’s National Zoo Choo-Choo and go for a merry tour on a trackless train ride 
around Great Cats Circle. Those looking for a thrill can take a 150-foot-long snowless tubing ride down Lion/Tiger 
Hill. Tickets are $3 per person for each attraction. 
 
Admission to ZooLights is free. ZooLights is hosted by the Friends of the National Zoo (FONZ). A flat-rate parking 
fee of $11 for FONZ members and $22 for non-members will apply. See nationalzoo.si.edu for more information.  
 
 
FREE TRAINING IN BASIC DISASTER RESPONSE SKILLS 
 
Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) is a training program administered through the auspices of the 
county fire and rescue department. The training prepares residents to help themselves, their families and neighbors 
in the event of a disaster in their community. Through CERT, residents can learn about disaster preparedness and 
receive training in basic disaster response skills such as fire safety, light search and rescue and disaster medical 
operations. 
 
CERT classes are held at the Fairfax County Fire and Rescue Academy located at 4600 West Ox Rd., Fairfax. There 
are two sessions each week on Mondays and Wednesdays, 7–11 p.m. The class is 28 hours in length, plus the final 
practical exercise. 
 
CERT training is free of charge and basic gear is provided. The minimum requirements to participate in CERT train-
ing at any level is that residents be 16 years of age or older, and either be a Fairfax County resident, or work in the 
county. To learn more and to sign up, visit https://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fr/cert/cert.htm or 
https://volunteer.fairfaxcounty.gov/recruiter 
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    R & M 

CLEANING  

SERVICES 

 
•RELIABLE 
•EXPERIENCED 
•GOOD REFERENCES 
•FLEXIBLE SCHEDULING  
•REASONABLE RATES 
 

WE BRING OUR OWN EQUIPMENT 
 

Free In-home Estimate                                                 
Weekly/Bi-weekly/Monthly or Occasionally                                   

Move-in or Move-out Office                                                                
 

Call MARYEN or RAUL at 
(703) 321-5335 

Licensed  Bonded  Insured 
 

TOP QUALITY WORK 
 

703-569-0345 
 

Ravensworth Resident 

NUGENT 
ELECTRIC 

Do you want to lose weight and get fit?.........give me a call! 
Private Fitness Studio 

 
 
 
 

Kate Alleman    Advanced-Certified Personal Trainer   Nutritional Consultant 
 

Phone:  (703) 304-4479       e-mail:finishstrongnsc@gmail.com   Website: www.finishstrongnsc.com 
 
Ravensworth Farm Resident since 1990                 FBI Agent retired January 2011 
 
I provide individual or two person training sessions one hour in duration.  The training starts with a 
comprehensive assessment.  We will work together to achieve your personal goals. 
 
10% discount for Military and Law Enforcement. 
 
 
Basic: Pay as you go                     10 session package                         20 session package 
Single session $65.00/hr            Single session $60.00/hr                  Single session $55.00/hr 
Two person session $85/hr        Two person session $80.00/hr        Two person session $75.00/hr 
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CHIM CHIMNEY SAFETY 
 
While it has probably not been cold enough to start a fire in your fireplace or wood burning stove yet, that time is 
coming soon. 
 
According to Fairfax County Fire and Rescue Department, if you use a wood-burning stove or fireplace, make sure 
your chimney is clean and in good working order by having a licensed chimney sweep clean and inspect your 
chimney. This should be done at least once a year or possibly more if you use them frequently. 
 
A dirty flue in your chimney can eventually result in a chimney fire that can spread to your home and cause signifi-
cant damage. Please also make sure you use your fireplace or wood-burning stove safely and follow the recom-
mended safety tips below. 
 
 Never discard hot ashes inside or near the home. Place them in a covered metal container outside and well 

away from the house. 
 Have a licensed chimney sweep clean and inspect your chimney at least once a year if you use a wood burning 

stove or fireplace. 
3. Place a glass or metal spark screen in front of the fireplace and install caps on chimneys. 
4. Never use a flammable liquid (gasoline, kerosene, lighter fluid, etc.) to start a fire or rekindle a small one. 
5. Keep paper, clothing, trash, and other combustibles at least three feet away from your furnace, hot water heat-

er, or wood-burning device. 
 
Source: Golden Gazette, November 2017 
 
 
WHAT TO DO WHILE DRIVING DURING A THUNDERSTORM 
AND HEAVY RAIN 
 
Pull safely onto the shoulder of the road and stop, making sure you are away from any trees or other tall objects 
that could fall on the vehicle. Stay in the car and turn on the emergency flashers until the heavy rains subside. 
Heavy rains produced by thunderstorms can greatly reduce visibility. Vehicles will provide better protection from 
lightning than being out in the open. Emergency flashers will alert other drivers with limited visibility that you 
have stopped. Keep car windows closed. 
 
Avoid contact with metal or conducting surfaces outside or inside the vehicle. Lightning that strikes nearby can 
travel through wet ground to your car. The steel frame of a hard-topped vehicle provides increased protection if 
you are not touching metal. Rubber tires provide no protection from lightning. Avoid contact with potential con-
ductors to reduce your chance of being shocked. Although you may be injured if lightning strikes your car, you are 
much safer inside a vehicle than outside. 
 
Avoid flooded roadways. Most flood fatalities are caused by people attempting to drive through water, or people 
playing in high water. The depth of water is not always obvious. The roadbed may be washed out under the water, 
and you could be stranded or trapped. Rapidly rising water may stall the engine, engulf the vehicle and its occu-
pants, and sweep them away. Look out for flooding at highway dips, bridges, and low areas. Two feet of water will 
carry away most automobiles. 
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Because every child should 
know how to swim. 

 

Springfield, VA 
703-321-SWIM(7946) 

The World’s Largest Provider of 
Children’s Swimming Instruction! 

LEARN MORE! 
 

www.kidsfirstswimschools.com | facebook.com/kidsfirstswimschools 
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CLASSIFIED ADS may be placed in The Farmer at no cost to Ravensworth Farm 
residents. Classified ads may be placed by sending them to 
rfcafarmer@ravensworthfarm.org or to PO Box 1020, Springfield, VA 22151. The 
classified ad section is a service to Ravensworth residents and is not intended for 
business or commercial use. Ads for house sales, commercial services, etc. will be run 
in this section once. If you wish to repeat your ad, you will need to purchase 
advertising in The Farmer . 

FOR SALE Kitty Cat Tree/Condo -- like new.  Paid $80.00, but will take $50.00 or best offer. 
Three tier kitty condo is covered in beige colored household grade carpet.  Dimensions 
are 20"w x 20"d x 50"h.  Please call Wendy at 703-321-0901 if interested. 

FOR SALE 2 upholstered, metal-framed bar stools; 6-foot tall silk Ficus tree; ornately carved oak 
free-standing fireplace with logs and screen (it heats with gel fuel); Antique Victorian 
arm chair; Rival electric meat/food slicer; MaxxAir -24" Pro Industrial 2-speed Tilt 
Drum Fan on wheels; Oster Food Steamer; 32-quart Drexel crab/lobster boil pot, and 
an Antique, pre-1930, Reed Pump Organ. Call Caroline at 703-462-9464, best after 5 
p.m. 

HELP DC 
HOMELESS 

Usable clothing and shoes, blankets, canned foods, etc., collected by a charitable foun-
dation for the winter needs of homeless folks in D.C. Call for free pickups 703703-321
-9268. For details, visit www.Kassirfoundation.org. 

WANTED Good used furniture for needy low income families in the Annandale area.  Needed are 
beds, dressers, kitchen tables & chairs, sofas, love seats, end tables lamps and TV’s.  
Unfortunately, we cannot take sleep-sofas.  Call Bill Sinclair at 703-321-7529 or the 
Annandale Christian Community for Action warehouse at 703-256-1991  Call the 
warehouse ONLY on Saturday mornings. 

FREE selection of quartz watches...used but working  ..men's straps....come and select...703-
321-9268 or lewtag@aol.com 

FOR SALE Complete set of golf clubs and bag. In good condition (Bruce Crampton). Reasonably 
priced. Call Rudy 703-321-7570 

MEET YOUR NEIGHBORS - BE A BLOCK CAPTAIN 
 
Block captains deliver pre-paid Directory orders and sign up new Civic Association members and deliver Directo-
ries on the spot. Forty of your neighbors volunteered last year. However, many streets didn’t have active block cap-
tains so membership was down- resulting in a significant reduction in budget for Civic Association activities. Sign 
up for a block near you or be adventurous and visit the other side of the neighborhood! Contact Elissa Myers to be 
a block captain- 703-321-7590 or elissa@elissamyers.com. 
 
 
NEW NEIGHBORS COMMITTEE 
 
Pam Ryan is still looking for volunteers to join the committee. However, she would like to thank Cindy Cho and 
Ashton Streavig for volunteering and joining the committee. They have been a great help! 
 
Please e-mail Pam at pkryan74@gmail.com if you would like to help or please let Elissa Myers know if you would 
like to be a block captain. (You can do both!) You don’t have to be a long-time resident of Ravensworth Farm to 
greet new neighbors or be a block captain. A friendly face and a few minutes a week are enough.  
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THOMAS KINDER’S PHOTOGRAPHY A HIT 
 
Many thanks to Thomas Kinder for sharing both his photography and his 
knowledge with those who attended the October 26 Ravensworth Farm Civic 
Association General Meeting in person or via Facebook Live. The pictures 
spanned world travel, local sports teams, pets, portraits, and Lake Accotink. 
Your editor’s favorite pictures included a dog whose eye was so in focus that it 
reflected an image of the photographer and another of a young deer and a ra-
coon getting acquainted just before sunrise. For those of you who missed the 
presentation but would like to see his photographs, full resolution images of Mr. 
Kinder’s slides are on his website at http://www.pixjrpics.com.  
 
 
CUB PACK 991 HAPPENINGS  
 
Ravensworth’s Cub Pack 991 has had a great start to the new year!  We welcomed many new scouts into our Pack 
and kicked off the year with a night of fun activities at our September meeting. We held our Fall family campout 
over a beautiful weekend at the beginning of October and had over 70 people attend! The boys continued their fun 
in October as we held our annual Halloween carnival meeting.  
 
Judges Needed for Pinewood Derby!  We will need a handful of volunteers to spend an hour as a style judge for the 
Pinewood Derby races on Saturday Feb 3 from appx 8:30 a.m. to 9:30 a.m, at Ravensworth ES. It’s easy and fun!   
If you can volunteer, please email Greg Ferrara cubpack991@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Experience a Ravensworth community 
church where all are welcome. 

 
 

5610 Inverchapel Road, Springfield, VA 
(703) 321-0507 (church)    
(703) 955-0288 (pastor) 
Pastor: Jenet Redfern 

 
 

Sunday Services: 
10:00 a.m.  Sunday School 
10:45 a.m.  Worship Service 

 
 

Please join us for these community activities: 
Children’s Playground 

Ravensworth Golden Ravens 
Christmas and Easter Special Activities for Everyone! 

 
 

We proclaim Jesus Christ and promote communities of 
joy, hope, love, and peace. 

 
 

www.CofChrist.org 
www.cofchrist-cbmc.org 

springfieldpastors@gmail.com 

MIRA Construction, Inc. 
General Contractor 

 
 

Home Improvements 
Decks & Porches 

Additions 
Electrical 

Kitchen & Bathroom Remodeling 
Basements 

Window & Door Replacement 
 

 

SPECIAL DISCOUNT FOR 
RAVENSWORTH RESIDENTS 

 
 
 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 

LICENSED     BONDED     INSURED 
 

 
Ravensworth Resident 

 
Phone:  (703) 321-8811 

 
melstep59@gmail.com 
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North Springfield Professional Center 

7009 Backlick Court 
Springfield, VA 22151-3903 

703-354-2124 
 

Since 1962 

 

We're on the right, headed south toward downtown 
Springfield, the same place we've been since this 

center was built. We’re a small, family owned 
business taking care of our annual clients with 

perhaps a wee bit more complexity than they care 
to input into Turbo-Tax. 

 
Our primary business has taken care of the same 

small business clients through two – and sometimes 
three – generations. 

 
 

We’re open all year. 

Sue Ellen Mann 
EXECTAXSUEELLEN@AOL.COM    

Roger L. Hefferan 
EXECTAXES@AOL.COM 

 

 
 
 
 

Alex Hamilton, Realtor 
Weichert Realtors 

9299 Old Keene Mill Road 
Burke, VA 22015 

 
Office:  (703) 569-7870 
Cell:  (703) 906-6525 

 
Serving Your Homeowner’s Needs 

Since 2001 
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EVENTS 
 
Something to add? Email RFCAFarmer@ravensworthfarm.org or call 703-321-8757 to add to the calendar of 
events. 
 
Dec. 4 – Hallmark Channel presents Lighting of 2017 National Christmas Tree, for nightly schedule at the tree 
visit www.thenationaltree.org 
** Dec 6 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Dec. 8, 9, 10 – Immanuel Bible Church Christmas Concert, $5 online (ibc.church/Christmas) or at the door, 
Braddock Rd & Backlick Rd 
Dec. 9 – 3-7pm – Bethlehem Walk at Parkwood Baptist Church (Parkwood.org), free, Braddock Rd across from 
Kings Park Drive 
Dec. 10-16 – Christmas Village at McLean Bible Church, free but suggested donation of small to medium sized 
gifts for children, mcleanbible.org 
** Dec 15-20 – Holiday Lights Judging 
Dec. 23, 6pm - Kennedy Center's Messiah Sing-Along, free, ticket distribution at 4:30 in Hall of Nations. 
Dec. 24 – 5pm & 6:3opm - Christmas Eve Candlelight and Communion service at First Baptist Church of Alexan-
dria http://www.fbcalexandria.org/christmaseve 
Dec. 25 – MERRY CHRISTMAS!! 
Dec. 25 - 1 - 5pm, Christmas Day Care Packing at Kilroys. Call Mary Keeser or see 
www.americasadoptasoldier.org for more information 
Dec 18-Jan 1 – Winter break, no school 
Jan. 1 – HAPPY NEW YEAR!! May 2018 be all you hope for and may you know many more neighbors well by 
2019.  
** Jan 3 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Jan 15 – Martin Luther King, Jr Holiday, no school 
Jan 26 & 29 – Teacher Workdays, no school 
** Feb 7 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Feb 19 – Presidents Day Holiday, no school 
** Mar 7 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
** Mar 22 - Civic Association General Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Mar 25 – Palm Sunday 
Mar 26-Apr 2 – Spring Break, no school 
Apr 1 – Easter Sunday 
** Apr 4 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
Apr 16 – Teacher Workday, no school 
** May 2 – RFCA Board Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
** May 22 – Civic Association General Meeting, school, 7:30pm 
++May 26 – Pool Opens 
May 28 – Memorial Day, no school 
June 15 – Last Day of School 
 
 
WALK WITH US 
 
Get great exercise while enjoying yourself. The Burke/West Springfield Walking Club of the Senior Center Without 
Wall at the Pinn Center provides a way to meet and connect with new people and also get a great workout. The club 
walks at Lake Barton three times a week and at Springfield Towne Center. For more information, email 
walkingseniors@gmail.com. 
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Convenient Before & After Hours Pickup 
 

 

 

CAPITAL CAR CARE 
Complete Automotive Service 

Established 1977 

7978 Forbes Place 
(behind Ravensworth Shopping Center) 

 

 

 

703‐321‐8981 
 

 

60 Years of Servicing Cars by Three Generations of Sterns  
 

 

7:30am ‐ 5 pm M‐F 

“Early bird” drop off 
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Call Crowley for all of your plumbing needs. 

(571) 329-3226 
7715 Erie Street, Annandale, VA 22003 ● Licensed & Insured 

Call Crowley for all your 
plumbing needs 

Jim Crowley 
Master Plumber 

SAVE $50* 
No travel charge 

for customers in 
Ravensworth Farm 

* Applies to first visit only 
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VOLUNTEERS FOR VETS NEEDED  
 
America’s Adopt A Soldier, run by Ravensworth Farm resident Mary Keeser, is looking for a few good volunteers 
for two events. Email Mary at Volunteer@AmericasAdoptASoldier.org for more information. 
 
Gift Wrapping at Barnes & Noble  
LOCATION: 6646 Loisdale Road, Springfield, VA, 22150  
Date/Time: Sunday 17 December 9am-3pm  
Date/Time: Sunday 24 December 8am-3pm 
 
6th Annual Christmas Day Care Packing at Kilroys  
Join Us in Saying, “Thank You” to our Veterans and Deployed Service Members for their Service and Sacrifices   
25 December, 1 - 5pm, Kilroys Ravensworth Shopping Center. See “Events” tab at www.americasadoptasoldier.org 
for details. 
 
 
SHOVELING HELP 
 
As we anticipate the arrival of winter, keep your older neighbors and students 
in mind as you shovel. If you are able, help our seniors clear their sidewalks. 
Also, please shovel your sidewalk and create paths to cross streets before 
school restarts after snow days so that our kids can get to school without walk-
ing in the streets. If you need to find a teen to shovel your sidewalk or drive-
way, consult the list of teens willing to do odd jobs that’s in The Ravensworth 
Farm Directory. Don’t have a directory? Join the Civic Association now and 
get your very own copy so you can be prepared for snow days.  
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Ravensworth Farm’s 
Appreciation Day 

EVERY TUESDAY 
 

Present this flyer AT Kilroy’s and get 20% 
off your total purchase  

Not valid with other offers or discounts 

Dine in only 

Not valid on Happy Hour Specials 

Not including alcohol 

5250 Port Royal Rd. Springfield, Va. 22151 

703-321-7733 
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Ravensworth Farm 
Swim & Racquet 

Club 

Make a Splash!  Join the Pool! 

Join or renew online at 
www.ravensworthfarmpool.com  

 
Swim and Dive Team registration 

information located on line. 

Summer Employment Opportunities   
Go to the website for more information regarding the 
following positions: Manager, Life Guard, Snack bar.   

 

For Summer Fun… 
Your Neighborhood Pool has it All! 

Swim Team 
Fledgling Swim Team 
Swimming Lessons 
Gated Baby Pool 
Movie Nights 

Dive Team  
Playground 
Volleyball 
Family Night  Party 
Adult Parties 

Tennis Camp 
BBQ Grills 
Picnic Area 
Ping Pong Table 
Tennis Courts 


